First Meeting of Task Force on Public Participation in International Forums (Geneva, 24/25 November 2005)

Implementation of the Almaty Guidelines on Promoting the Application of the Principles of the Aarhus Convention in International Forums 

WECF took part in the first meeting of the Task Force on Public Participation in International Forums under the umbrella of the European Eco-forum. WECF is a member of the Eco-forum which is an open platform facilitating the co-operation of environmental NGOs in the framework of the Environment for Europe Process, of which the Aarhus Convention forms a part.

The Aarhus Convention was adopted in 1998. It is the first legally binding instrument guaranteeing access to information, public participation in decision-making and justice in environmental matters.

One obligation of the parties to the Aarhus Convention is to promote the application of the principles of the Convention in international environmental decision-making processes and within the framework of international organisations in matters relating to the environment (article 3(7) Aarhus Convention). In May 2005 at the second meeting of the Parties to the Aarhus Convention in Almaty Guidelines on this issue were adopted. The aim of these Guidelines is to provide guidance to the parties on how to fulfil the obligation (see article 1 of the Guidelines).

Paragraph 6 of Decision II/4 establishes a Task Force which was due to meet for the first time on 24/25 November 2005 in Geneva. Its task is to enter into consultations regarding the Guidelines with the relevant international forums within the scope of these Guidelines. The Task Force is supposed to submit a plan of consultation to the 6th Meeting of the Working Group of the Parties in the beginning of April 2006.

In the meeting of the Task Force in November the main topic of the discussions was the preliminary draft plan of consultation which was prepared by the chair of the Task Force with the help of the Aarhus Secretariat. This draft plan of consultation set out the following elements: time schedule, objectives, criteria for selection of international forums, modalities and a draft list of international forums. 

Strong discussions evolved about the objective of the consultation process. The United Kingdom and the European Community took both the approach that the consultation process was there to consult other forums about their opinions and views on the Guidelines. Other Parties were of the opinion that the consultation process was more than that, in particular that it should include the promotion of the Guidelines. Another issue that was discussed controversially was the list of the international forums that are to be consulted. In the end it was agreed that a number of selected international forums are to be consulted by a written questionnaire. Some forums shall be consulted through direct dialogue. In addition, the Guidelines are to be widely disseminated to a broad range of relevant international forums. 

In spite of many controversies about the objectives of the consultation process and the number of international forums that are to be consulted the meeting was productive and produced a clear draft plan of consultation (soon to be published on the UNECE website) which serves as a good basis for the Working Group to start the consultation process. 

